










2. The standalone company set up by Carmarthenshire County Council has 
bought and continues to purchase new first time buyer housing stock as soon 
as it reaches the market. This has impacted on the buying opportunity of the 
first time buyers in the area.  

3. There is a lack of small scale development sites or self build plots. This 
means that small development companies and quality tradespeople, brickies 
and carpenters in particular, risk being closed out of the new build market. 
This could lead to a loss of quality tradespeople in the area in the long term.  

4. The emphasis on large development sites, some with poor site management 
and poor design, makes for inferior housing stock in the area for the future. 
Smaller developers are known for better quality builds with higher quality 
features whereas the larger developments which are built at speed, often 
lacking in design features and build quality and exterior aesthetics visibly 
deteriorate rapidly over time.   

5. The emphasis on social housing, where there is often not the demand from 
local people means that housing associations are parachuting those from far 
outside the area to occupy the properties. The impact on regional communities 
has been massive in some instances.   

6. The eco houses recently built in the area are not a suitable or in-keeping 
with the surrounding housing environment and are not built to last. Replacing 
or adding several small development self-builds will yield high quality housing 
that will improve the aesthetics and longevity of the county housing market.  

We have verbal accounts from a number of professionals and in due course 
will happily put together a portfolio of evidence to support our comments. We 
are also happy to speak in appeal. In the meantime, the County Building 
Regulations department are a wealth of knowledge of the issues involved in 
the building market in the county and the kind of properties that the county 
would benefit from. Organisations such as the LABC would also provide 
invaluable information regarding quality housing, who is building quality 
saleable properties and where. We believe that there is much scope for 
improvement of the current LDP to include sites such as ours, to build quality 
housing for our community. 

 
 

Ticiwch yma os ydych chi’n cyflwyno deunydd ychwanegol i gefnogi eich 
sylw. 
Tick here if you are submitting additional material to support your 
representation. 
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